NORTH BAY POLICE
SERVICES BOARD

135 Princess Street W., P.O, Box 717, North Bay, ON, P1B 8J8 Just North Enough o b PERFECT

OPEN SESSION AGENDA

September 20, 2022 @ 0900 hours

1. Approval of Agenda Chair
2. Approval of Minutes of Open Session - June 21, 2022 Chair
3. Business Arising Chief
4. Correspondence Chief
5. Contingency Fund - Update Chief
6. Contingency Requests Chief
7. Taxi License Applications for June/2022 -~ NIL Chief
8. Reports Chief

¢ Chief's Personal Expenses — 2" Qtr. 2022

» Chief and Deputy Chief Monthly Activity June, July, August,
2022

9. Monthly Operations Reports Chief

Police Calls for Service —~ Jan-June 2022

Zone 1 Foot Patrol - June, July, August

Mental Health Related Calls for Service — June, July, August
Domestic Related Calls for Service — June, July, August
Monthly Call CAD — June, July, August

MV Collision Report - NBPS Q2 2022

10. Association Report NBPA Rep
11. Adjournment Chair



MINUTES OF OPEN MEETING
North Bay Police Services Board
June 21, 2022

Present:
Board Members: Dennis O'Connor, Chair
Patricia Cliche, Vice-Chair, Johanne Brousseau, Rich Stivrins

Min. Rep.: Tom Gervais

Police Service: Chief Scott Tod, Deputy Chief Michael Daze
Executive Asst.: Tina Chapman

Regrets: Allan McDonald

Call to Order
The Chair, Dennis O'Connor, called the meeting to order at 0905 hours.

The Open Session meeting began with Chief Tod reading the following statement to recognize
today as National Indigenous Peoples’ Day.

“Today we gather on the territory of Nipissing First Nation, the territory of the
Anishnabek, within lands protected by the Robinson Huron Treaty of 1850. We
are grateful to be able to live and learn on these lands with all our relations”

Approval of Agenda

Resolution: #91-2022

Moved by: Rich Stivrins, Seconded by: Patricia Cliche

The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:

“Accept the Agenda as presented for the Open Meeting held on June 21, 2022".

Carried
Approval of Minutes
Resolution: #92-2022
Moved by: Johanne Brousseau, Seconded by: Patricia Cliche
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Adopt the minutes of the Open Meeting held on May 17, 2022,
Carried
Correspondence
Resolution #93-2022
Moved by: Johanne Brousseau, Seconded by: Patricia Cliche
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Note and file correspondence received”.
Carried
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Chief Tod reviewed the correspondence received. An email was received from Ms. Kathleen
Jodouin thanking Cst. Russ Moyer for his prompt, professional and empathetic demeanour
when investigating a sudden death. A second email was received thanking Constables
Mclintosh and Kleiwer who helped save an individual and her dog from a dog attack. She
thanked them for their bravery and quick action. Another email was received from Mr. Ron
Hoffman thanking Const. Brad Rheaume who spoke at a recent conference on opioid
education. He stated that Const. Rheaume ranked as one of the best speakers he has ever
heard and is truly an asset to the NBPS. A thank you to Const. Ransom on the Crimewatch
Page was also noted. He found a bike that had been reported missing and got it back to the
owner.

Contingency Requests
Resolution: #94-2022
Moved by: Rich Stivrins, Seconded by: Patricia Cliche
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Provide $250.00 in support of the Law Enforcement Torch Run from the Contingency line of
the Board's 2022 Operating Budget”.
Carried

Resolution: #95-2022
Moved by: Patricia Cliche, Seconded by: Rich Stivrins
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Provide $250.00 in support of the YMCA Strong Kids Campaign from the Contingency fine of
the Board’s 2022 Operating Budget”.
Carried

Resolution: #96-2022
Moved by: Rich Stivrins, Seconded by: Johanne Brousseau
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Provide $250.00 in support of the North Bay Scouting Group from the Contingency line of the
Board's 2022 Operating Budget”.
Carried

Resolution: #97-2022
Moved by: Patricia Cliche, Seconded by: Johanne Brousseau
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Provide $250.00 in support of The PTSD Fund in Honour of Muzz from the Contingency line of
the Board’s 2022 Operating Budget”.
Carried

Resolution: #98-2022
Moved by: Rich Stivrins, Seconded by: Patricia Cliche
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resoives to:
“Provide $250.00 in support of the Near North Crime Stoppers from the Contingency line of the
Board's 2022 Operating Budget”.
Carried

Taxi License Applications - NIL
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Chief and Deputy Chief Monthly Activity
The Chief and Deputy Chief reviewed their activities throughout the area representing the
NBPS for the month of May, 2022.

Monthly Operations Reports

The Chief reviewed the following monthly reports: the Monthly Calls Generated and
Dispatched, Mental Heaith Related Calis for Service, and Domestic Related Calls for Service,
Deputy Chief Daze reported that proactive patrols are ongoing throughout the city. These
consist of a combination of foot, bike and vehicle patrols.

NEW BUSINESS

The Chief reported that June is Pride month and the NBPS has developed a bail cap that has
added the Pride colours outlining the word “Police” as well as a Pride patch at the side of the
cap. A patch is also available for NBPS members to wear on their uniform if they wish.

The Chair stated that there will not be any regular meeting of the Board for July or August.

North Bay Police Association
Nothing to report

Adjournment
Resolution: #99-2022
Moved by: Johanne Brousseau, Seconded by: Rich Stivrins
The North Bay Police Services Board hereby resolves to:
“Adjourn the Open portion of the meeting held on June 21, 2022 at 0937 hours.”
Carried

Chair June 21, 2022 Executive Assistant




May 3 2022
Dear Police

I'm writing this because my dream is
to become a police officer when I'm older
and to thank you!

Thank you for catching criminals during
covid. And doing good deeds during
covid-19. Thank you for all you've done
and looking after people. For helping the
world and helping good people. You work
very hard.

Thank you for reading.

From Jackson



North Ba! Police Services Board

From: Aoife Fee [mailto:afee@communitylivingnarthbay.org}
Sent: June 22, 2022 3:16 PM

To: David Woolley <dwoolley @ NorthBayPolice.on.ca>
Subject: Thank you

The staff and families from EarlyON would like to thank you for attending and being such an integral part of our annual
Safety day event. The exposure to community partners and their roles in the community is so important for children in
order for them to feel a strong sense of “safety” and belonging. We received so much positive feedback about what an
amazing experience this event was for their children. Cst. Sue Solman was amazing, the families really enjoyed
interacting with her &)

Once again, thank you for your time and we look forward to seeing you again next year.

Aoife Fee, RECE

Practitioner

Community Living North Bay/Intégration communautaire North 8ay
171 rue Chippewa Street West/ouest, North Bay, ON P1B 6G3

Tel (705) 474-8910 Ext: 261 Fax: (705) 474-2402

n Find us on:
facebook.
Notice of Confidentiality:

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, ra
transmission, dissemination or other use of or taking of any action in relation to this information by persons other than the intended recipient is prohibited

Avis de confidentialite :
Uinformation transmise est strictement réservée 3 la persoane auguel elle est adressée et peut dtre de nature confidentielle. Toute lecture, retransmission,
divulgation ou autre utilisation de cette infermation ou toute action prise avec cette information par des personnes autres que son destinataire est interdite.



North Bay PcLIice Services Board

From: Darlene Stone Aro

Sent: June 27, 2022 11:31 AM

To: Scott Tod; Jeff Warner; North Bay Police Services Board
Cc: Michael Daze

Subject: FW: October 2021 Incident

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From: Y

Sent: June 27, 2022 11:28 AM
To: nbps <nbps2 @NorthBayPolice.on.ca>
Subject: October 2021 Incident

Good morning,

This is a late and overdue email. In October, my daughter decided to go for a late-night stroll by herself. She was six. A
neighbour called the police and brought her home to me. | want to thank the two officers who brought her home safely.
They showed sensitivity and kept things light in a very alarming and serious event. They also advised me to get a chain
lock that she cannot reach. | installed it the next day; it provides me with peace of mind when we sleep.

| didn’t get their names, but | want to extend my gratitude and | want to thank them for the amazing job that they did. |
always teach my daughter how the police are here to protect us, and we have a great appreciation for alf that you do.

Thank you,



North Baz Police Services Board 2

From: Darlene Stone Aro

Sent: July 7, 2022 8:21 AM

To: Scott Tod; Jeff Warner; Peter Brunette; Peter Brunette; North Bay Police Services Board
Cc: Michael Daze

Subject: FW: Maxine Barnette

Foliow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From:

Sent: July 6, 2022 9:17 PM
To: nbps <nbps2 @NorthBayPolice.on.ca>
Subject: Maxine Barnette

Hello,

Maxine responded to a call on Thursday Jun 16" at the NBRHC, Inpatient Medicine D3 to help the staff with an
escalating patient -that was making verbal threats and acting out physically. Our After Hours Manager, security,
and nursing staff were having a hard time de-escalating him. Maxine de-escalated the situation with ease “She was
AWESOME!". The patient was later discharged without any further challenges.

The team and | wanted to recognize Maxine for a job extremely well done. Thank you so much Maxine and NBPS for
the work you do, especially keeping our staff and patients safe ©

npatient Medicine and Complex Continuing Care
North Bay Regional Health Centre

705-474-8600 r

The information contained in this electronic transmission is intended for the person(s) or entity to whom it is
addressed. Delivery of this message to any person other than the intended recipient(s) is not intended in any
way to waive confidentiality. This material may contain confidential or personal information which may be
subject to the provisions of Ontario's Personal Health Information Protection Act. Any review, retransmission,
dissemination or other use of this information by entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you
receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material immediately.

L'information contenue dans ce message électronique est destinée uniquement au destinataire ou aux
destinataires visés. La transmission de ce message a une personne autre que son destinataire ou ses destinataires
visés ne supprime en rien l'obligation d'en respecter la confidentialité. Ce message peut contenir des

1



North Bax Police Services Board

From: Darlene Stone Aro

Sent: August 3, 2022 8:47 AM

To: North Bay Police Services Board
Subject: FW: Thank you

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From:

Sent: August 2, 2022 7:10 PM
To: nbps <nbps2 @NorthBayPolice.on.ca>
Subject: Thank you

This is just a quick thank you email

I just wanted to send an email with regards to an exceptional job and support I received from one of the officers
with the North Bay Police , I just wanted to give recognition to Jesse Mastrangelo, I had a domestic violence
situation and he was absolutely supportive and showed great empathy in such a time of vulnerability and crisis.
I wanted to send a quick email just stating he went above and beyond and was able to assist me in such a
challenging situation.

It made a huge difference to have someone who has compassion and empathy. Thank you to the NBPD for all
the hard work you do for our city! I know it's a challenging job and your work does not go unnoticed

Regards
From a greatful citizen of North Bay

Get Qutlook for i0S



August 11, 2022

North Bay Police Service
135 Princess Street West
North Bay, ON

Chief Tod:

Words will never be enough to express our sincere gratitude to all the Members of The North Bay Police
Service for their efforts in locating Tina.

From the visible boots on the ground, the countless hours spent by Investigators and Civilians behind
the scene, the co-ordination of extra resources you pulled together and managed {Baysar and OPP,) to
the extra workload that had to be picked up by Patrol Officers while precious resources were diverted,
all contact and interaction was extremely professional, efficient and compassionate.

A special thank you D/Cst. Seth Dinsmore and D/Cst. Eric Krmpotic for their professionalism and
compassion when dealing with the family and to Cst. Scott Berry for the time he took to reassure us of
the relentless “all-hands on deck” attitude that was being put forward and maintained by the Police
Service. That went a long way in helping us move forward and stay focused when we were feeling so
overwhelmed and unorganized. It was only 26 hours but it felt like an eternity.

You may or may not be aware that some North Bay Police Service Retirees also stepped forward and
quietly searched for Tina. Their dedication to serving their Cormmunity as Police Officers continues long
past their Retirement.

We will be forever grateful.

Sincerely,




August 12, 2022

North Bay Police Services Board
135 Princess Street West

North Bay, ON

P1B 6C2

Re:  Annual Torch Run for Special Olympics

Thank you for the $250 cash donation on behalf of the North Bay Police Services Board.
This donation assisted with the purchase of supplies for our Annual Law Enforcement
Torch Run for Special Olympics. Special Olympics unifies, empowers and celebrates the
abilities of children, youth and adults with Intellectual Disabilities.

Our event was held on June 20, 2022. The weather was perfect and we had over 100
participants attend. From the BBQ, T-shirt sales and donations from the community we
raised $2225 for Special Olympics Ontario. All funds are directed into program support
and help with expenses including games travel, accommodations, meals, staff support,
and athlete training. Thank you for your continued support of our Special Olympians.

Sincerely,

Law Enforcement Torch Run Committee
North Bay Police Service




North Bax Police Services Board

From: Darlene Stone Aro

Sent: September 1, 2022 10:.03 AM

To: Michael Daze; Scott Tod:; Jeff Warner
Cc North Bay Police Services Board
Subject: FW: Thank you

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From:

Sent: September 1, 2022 9:01 AM
To: nbps <nbps2 @NorthBayPolice.on.ca>
Subject: Thank you

I never got any names, but I would like to thank each of the police that worked on the search and rescue at
Trout Creek lake. JJJJJJE and ! are incredibly grateful to have been taken such good care of during the
most horrifying time of our lives. You guys did everything you could, so did we. Just wanted to thank you and
let you know that we'll be okay. Everything heals with time, but we appreciate every single person that was
there that night, without you we may not have made it out.

With Love,



2022-09-02
Chief Scott Todd
North Bay Police Service

135 Princess St. W.
North Bay, ON PiB 6C2

Dear Chief Todd,

On Friday the 26™ of August, about 16:25, I was at the Transit
Terminal on Oak St. and witnessed a young police officer
approach a homeless man who was using the bench beside me as
a bed. The police officer called him by name-and talked
with him in a calm voice about not staying on the bench. He
was familiar with the man. He offered to drive him somewhere
else and the decision was to go to a shelter. I was so impressed
by this young man that I wanted you to know that you have a
very professional officer in the force. I wish I had asked for his
name,

Sincerely,

j
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North Bay Police Service

PO Box 717, 135 Prncess Street West, North Bay. ON PIB 8J§
Scott Tod 705-497-5535  FAX 705-497-3591 Michae] Dazé
Cluef of Police northbaypolice.ca Deputy Chief of Police

Board Report

Date of Report: 14 September, 2022
Date of Meeting: 20 September, 2022

Chair Mr. B. O'Connor and members of the
North Bay Police Services Board

Subject: Personal Expenses — 2nd Quarter 2022 - Chief of Police

Recommendation: That the Board hereby resolves to, “Acknowledge receipt of the
Chief’s personal expenses, related to his position, for April, May
and June of 2022",

Board By-law #05/01 directs the Chief of Police to submit personal expenses to the Board on a
Quarterly basis. The expenses reported on should include credit card invoices and per diem
expenses. Attached are NBPS Expense reports outlining expenses for the dates stated. The
table below breaks out the expenditures incurred.

Date Comments Accommodations Per Mileage/ Air
Diem/Other Fare
11 - 15 June Attend OACP Conference and 1,181.96 85.00 414.90
Board Meeting
Niagara On The Lake
20,21 April OACP Zone 1A meeting 155.00 53.00 391.50
Sault Ste. Marie

Sincerely,

W Scott Tod
Chief of Police



North Bay Police Service

PO Box 717, 135 Pancess Street West, North Bay. ON PIB E1&
Scott Tod 705-497-5555  FAX 705-497-3591 Michael Dazé
Chuef of Police northbaypolice.ca Deputy Chuef of Police

Board Report

Date of Report: September 14, 2022
Date of Meeting: September 20, 2022

Chair Mr. D. O’Connor and members of the
North Bay Police Services Board

Subject: Chief’s Monthly Activity Report — Month of June, July and August 2022
Recommendation: Information item

The following are items of interest and special events that | represented the North Bay Police Service
during the months of June, July and August 2022, and do not merit separate reporting:

01 June - attend PRIDE Flag ceremony at 22 Wing, RCAF North Bay
attend retirement luncheon for member

02 June - meet with 22 Wing Commander, Colonel R. Jolette at NBPS HQ

07 June - attend virtual presentation on Moving Forward by Slowing Down: Considering Diverse
Perspectives on Drug Decriminalization and Legalization

08 June — meet with AGCO
09 June — attend presentation from NICHE RMS at The Grand Event Centre
10 June - attend playground dedication ceremony at One Kids Place

11 - 15 June — attend the OACP Annual Conference and Board of Directors Meeting, Niagara on The
Lake, ON

16 June — CACP representation on the CLOUD Act Agreement
-Attend retirement celebration for OPP Detective Inspector R. Matthews

17 June — meeting Mr. D. Filiatrault — Siena Living Centre at NBPS HQ
18 June — attend retirement celebration NASP Sgt. A. Naveau

20 June - kick off for Ontario Special Olympics Law Enforcement Torch Run at NBPS HQ



22 June — attend Armed Forces Day celebrations North Bay Waterfront

29 June — attend graduation ceremonies at St. Joseph-Scollard Hall Secondary High School
July 2022

05 July — attend National Injury Prevention Day — City Hall

11 July — Swearing in Ceremony for new employees and families

14 July — attend 22 Wing Chief Warrant officer Change of command ceremony, 22 Wing RCAF North
Bay

20 July - attend the Impaired Driving Coalition of Canada Inaugural Meeting with board Member P.
Cliché - Virtual meeting

22 July — CACP representative on the CLOUD Act Agreement discussions — virtual meeting

28 July — Employee Award Presentations to retired member and Service Recognition Award to long
serving member — North Bay Courthouse

August 2022

03 August — attend Queen’s Platinum Jubilee recognition Ceremony at North Bay Museum
25 August — attend Think On celebration at Canadore College

| invite any comments or questions from the Board.

Sincerely,

W. Scott Tod
Chief of Police



